
RVV Meeting 1/16/2019 
Meeting Started.  

Ross: All those who approve of minutes say aye. All approved. 

Chad: Treasurer report. Invoices went out last week that I’m aware of. We ended the year of 

$2,400 in the account. We’ve received checks from Dancin and Weisingers just prior to the new 

year. I have a few more checks handed to me tonight. I’m not aware of any outstanding 

invoices. We have to do a $600 exception filing fee for our non-profit status. All invoices went 

out to previous members.  

Ross: by-law amendment. We need to do an amendment so we can bring Bob on the board. We 

need to add something so we have more flexibility so we can add board members that are not 

involved with a winery.  

Steve: can we say “Board members may added if they have a vested interested in hospitality 

and tourism or are voted onto the board by unanimous vote.” 

Ashley: or by unanimous vote? 

Ross: I’ll need a motion. All approved no nays. 

Steve; I nominate Bob for membership 

Ross: All “aye”, Bob is now on the board. So for a marketing TSO update….. I will read the email 

from Brad.  

Bob: We thought we would be doing an agro tourism project but its not happening so we had 

an extra $10,000. We felt it was easy to contribute those funds to RVV. 

Ross:  Email from Brad – “we hope to allot wine country plate funds of $15,000 your way. I can 

probably float those funds sooner if needed. I hope the $25k will help get RVV over the hump 

to fund your upcoming projects.” I think after that and following up with our other partners we 

should be able to get the money for Holly. We are on a tight timeline to go after the 50% grant 

match.  

Chad: I don’t think we have to have the $25k in the bank. 

Barbara: We hope to do Holly’s letter of intent by the 15th.  

Steve: I don’t think Holly needs or wants one. I think if we communicate to her that’s fine. They 

are not legally binding. 

Ross: Holly isn’t available to work on the project until March or so. We need to be able to sign 

her contract and get her a deposit if need be. We just need to find the original contract, discuss 

and sign. 



Ashley: It’s a 25% down on signing. 

Barbara: this is my “what if”. She might get another offer…. 

Ross: her contract is $35,000 for the first and $12k for the implementation 

Ross: If we sign the contract we can get the first 25% in the next 10 days. 

Brad: Invoice us for $10,000 for branding and they will cut us a check. 

Ross: Tracking and coming to terms with tracking related to the BHAG. A lot of that is still 

floating out there unless either one of you have anything to add? We can circle around to that 

later. 

Steve: Our BHAG sounds good, but over a two-year period the reporting and infrastructure 

from their projects has enough variability in it but we can achieve our goal and it can show 0. 

Brian: The rates of variability could really change things. The margin of error is the challenge. 

There may be other metrics out there we need to explore.  

Steve: We’ll have to measure our performance within our wineries. Measuring the date is one 

thing, but the variability puts a big question mark over it. 

Ross: with our travel partners we may be able to work with them. We could have a side 

conversation with TSO to see what kind of data could we use. 

Barbara: Does it make sense to ask Holly? 

Steve: the two studies came in at 9%. 

Brian: they also run on a two-year cycle so we wouldn’t have yearly data. That’s the challenge 

with the current data. 

Barbara: I feel a little ripped off. It seems like with the three people we hired there has to be a 

measureable objective. 

Ross: Once we have Holly under contract we can pull her into these discussions.  

Steve: the best source is not Holly or Deborah its Christian. I don’t like the number but as a 

measurement tool for myself there is too much variability there. If we ran with that, over the 

next two years we also need to put how we are measuring ourselves. Then we have control 

over the data. Does that buy us time, and is it acceptable to let it work itself out?  

Ross: If we can implement the data from our travel partners plus Christian and Holly we can 

probably figure something out 

Steve: I’ll ask Christian if our data could be teased out of that survey we might be able to use 

that. This is all in reference to increase our visitors choosing wine when visiting from 9% to 12%. 



Barbara: We have to have this number nailed down to launch our strategic plan in March. 

Steve; Grant writer update. Chad and I met with Stephanie. We were impressed. She is forward 

thinking, trying to find all the roadblocks. It sounds like we’re right down the alley of what TO 

and Wine Country grants are wanting. They gave a grant to city of Amenity and its exactly what 

we’re doing. What we need to do on our side is to get our application in for the nonprofit. Its 

one of the requirements.  

Bob: you don’t’ have to be a nonprofit just an EIN 

Steve: You need a w9 and an EIN. The letter of intent to be a nonprofit will benefit. We need 

regional DMO letters of support. Those will help greatly. 

Bob: I have a call into Michelle from TO to see how she wants us to “say” that. 

Steve: Grant is open Jan 22 to Feb 26. The dollars we’re going for is what we need to nail down. 

Holly thinks we should go for $50k. 50% match with 25% in cash. If you know you’re having an 

event you can play in the ticket sales. Its not just want you have in the bank but what you have 

commitments for. We can go for $50k.  

Bob: I think its great that you’re getting a grant writer. I talked to Michelle it sounds like many 

are poorly presented. 

Chad: She’s $25/hour.  

Bob: She was a grant writer from OSF for 20 years. 

Chad: Its going to be $250 she said. 

Steve: we can afford to use her for other grants as well. Once she gets what we’re doing we just 

need someone to find the grants and dial her in.  

Chad: part of the annual filing is we need a two-year budget since we haven’t been around for 

more than a year. Its an action item for the finance committee.  

Ross: Grants Pass and Ashland committed. We should send invoices.  They each offered $5k. 

Ashley: I’ll write a nice letter. 

Joe: I’ve heard some good responses. This is big in my mind. 

Ross: Brian Wilson said he’s coming on. 

Cal: we’ve got the list. 

Steve: We need some software. Project management and Quickbooks online. Email me as many 

as you can find. Most are month to month I’d say $100/month is more than we need. 

$1200/year. 



Ross; Board approved $1200/year software budget. 

Ross: Conjunctive labeling update…. Several came from the north. I don’t have a lot of updates. 

I did get an overview from them today. Via phone they said any AVA who didn’t want to 

participate could have an opt-out. OLC may identify AVA’s that could be excluded. The language 

is a bit unclear. I’ll follow up with David and Michael and let them know that language needs 

further clarification.  

Cal: its about whipping the newbees into place. I think it’s a bad deal all the way around. 

Ross: I’ll let them know that language isn’t appropriate. We want to clearly define the language 

one way or another. It needs to be clear that any AVA needs to be able to opt in or out.  

Dan Marca: We’re ok with the conjunctive but all the rest is unnecessary. We have a letter 

ready to go out. The concern was that the representation would be stacked against us. 

Ross; Any new business 

Chad; Medford Chamber Board airport authority came to talk to us. They will have direct flights 

to Dallas and Chicago. They’re working on San Jose. Its exciting to have a connection to those 

big markets. 

Jaco Soil: We have the international tag. 

Ashley: Travel Medford – we’re going to be doing a big local event. Looking for RVV as a partner 

in the future. It’ll be in downtown Medford. We have 2 of four committees outfitted. 

Membership and Finance needs a few more.  

Joe: Eric W. was willing to go on Membership. 

Steve: Add that committee list to the BOD. Add board meet minutes to the website. 

Bob: The visitor center is coming on line soon. 

Barbara: a note about smoke. There are 2 wineries in the valley that are no longer able to sell 

the wines because the distributors saying that wines are damaged by smoke. We need to 

change the narrative about smoke. We need to find useful science. We think the Oregon Wine 

Board should take over this conversation. We need to have some immediate PR. We can make 

sure they are looking at the right science and not the media. We should refer media to our 

experts. We should agree on several winemakers that are the experts about this issue. We 

should eliminate the name “taint”. Most of the time consumers actually love smoke. We are 

really moving forward on this.  It’s not doing my winery any favors that the Mail Tribune printed 

terrible things. 

Ross: Greg Stiles went to someone else other than me and it got printed in the Seattle Times. 

Washington blew up. I think Brian, Bill and Chris Graves should be on the list. 



Ross: I can’t tell you how many interviews I did over the summer about smoke. It crashed after 

other conversations. 

Steve: Are you going to be meeting with winemakers and crafting the narrative? 

Barbara: Tom hasn’t proposed how much of a resource the OWB can be involved. We need to 

have people on the ground here. Tom’s immediate response is that it has to be someone from 

an expert position.  I don’t know exactly how but Tom is all over it. Its potentially bad for the 

whole Oregon wine industry. 

Ross: As slogan as we agree to shuttle off all inquires to the three winemakers and Tom. 

Ross: Feb 8 is steering committee and Feb 20 , 5pm at RoxyAnn Parsons. 

Barbara: I think we need to chair a person for the launch.  Everyone nominates Ashley. 

Ashley: Yes, I will take that on or the marketing committee will. 

Chad: Feb 6 is the SOWA annual meeting. 5pm at Belle Fiore. 

AJORNED 

 

 

 


